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President says change critical 
to Medical College future 

The ability to change 
and improve is crucial to 
meeting today's challenges 
and opportunities in the 
health care arena. Dr. 
Jesse L. Steinfeld told 
faculty at the General 
Assembly Nov. 21. 

"We must, and we will, 
respond to the host of 
issues and pressures that 
are impinging upon higher 
education in general and 
academic health science 
centers in particular," 
said the president of MCG. 

"These (pressures) in¬ 
clude, but are not limited 
to, rising costs, compet¬ 
ing markets, shrinking 
applicant pools, demands 
for greater accountabili¬ 
ty, demands for greater 
productivity, demands to 
fund programs locally, and 
finally, something that is 
occurring nationally, less 
mobile and more tenured 
faculty." 
Among plans under study 

to meet some of these 
challenges are consolida¬ 
tion of ambulatory care at 
MCG Hospital and Clinics, 
including upgrading emer¬ 
gency care and strength¬ 
ening the trauma and burn 
centers, Steinfeld said. 

Also under consideration 
are a women's health cen¬ 
ter and a childrens' pavi¬ 
lion, which essentially 
would be a hospital with¬ 
in a hospital, he said. 
While these facilities 

are being studied, much is 
being accomplished in 
other areas and much re¬ 
mains to be done, Stein¬ 
feld said. 
A new physician practice 

plan has been developed to 
encourage individual in¬ 

centives for greater cli¬ 
nic productivity. 
The Physicians Practice 

Group Diagnostic Clinic 
has been created. Eight- 
South has been upgraded. 
And MCG has joined the 
Blue Cross/Blue Shield and 
the Medical Association of 
Georgia preferred provider 
organizations, which 
should attract more pa¬ 
tients, Steinfeld said. 
The first phase of the 

master plan, which out¬ 
lines MCG's goals for the 
next 10 years, also has 
been completed. Each 
school, department and 
division is reviewing the 
goals now to work out 
specific details. The fi¬ 
nal document should be 

completed in 90 to 180 
days, Steinfeld said. 

Also in the works are: 
* Renovation of the Mur- 
phey Building, which will 
be completed by the end of 
December. 

* Construction of two 
parking decks, which are 
expected to be completed 
ahead of schedule. The 
Dent Boulevard deck should 
be completed by May and 
the MCG Hospital and Cli¬ 
nics deck by July 1. 

"Health care providers 
are vying for patients 
through centers of excel¬ 
lence, special technolo¬ 
gies, alternative delivery 
systems and a variety of 
amenities. We are now 
hearing such terms as 
'marketing' and 'packag¬ 
ing' applied to health 
care," Steinfeld said. 

"We're one of those pro¬ 
viders and we're going to 
have to compete if we want 
to survive, and if we are 
going to thrive." 

In response to competi¬ 

tion and the need for 
change, MCG recently com¬ 
pleted the long-range plan 
for MCG Hospital and Cli¬ 
nics and developed a 

Dr.   Jesse Stienfeld addresses  the faculty at  the recent 
MCG Faculty  Assembly. 

short- and long-range fa¬ 
cilities plan in con¬ 
junction with Hamilton 
Associates. 

In addition, productivi¬ 
ty within existing pro¬ 
grams must be improved. 

MCG must respond to market 
demand. And new programs 
must be developed which 
help meet MCG's primary 
mission, Steinfeld said. 

Already, a variety of 
cont'd on p.   3 

Parking deck construction on schedule 
Construction of the two 

new decks for MCG is "run¬ 
ning pretty much on sched¬ 
ule," according to MCG 
architect William McLean. 

The contractor's pro¬ 
jected completion date for 
the deck beside the Hamil¬ 
ton Wing of the R&E Build¬ 
ing is May 25, 1986 and 
for the deck in front of 
MCG Hospital, June 22, 
1986. 

"Having the pre-cast 
forms up makes the con¬ 
struction appear farther 
along than it really is," 
McLean says. "It's like 
building a house. The 
framework goes up in a 
very short time, but after 
that is seems to take a 
long time for anything 
else to happen." 

This is not the case. 
"There have to be topping 
slabs poured on top of the 
concrete forms and before 
that electrical conduit 
has to be placed in it," 
McLean says. "Stairs, and 
in the hospital deck, ele¬ 
vators, have to be con¬ 
structed and enclosed; 
brick work, wiring and 
lighting all have to be 

finished." 
In addition, portions 

of the exterior of the 
smaller deck have to be 
bricked while the hospital 
deck has to have a layer 
of architectural precast 
concrete applied to the 
outside so it will blend 
with the dental school and 
the Sydenstricker Wing. 

In the meantime. Public 

Safety's parking office is 
doing what they can to 
help ease the parking 
crunch. 

"There is adequate 
parking on campus now," 
says Bob Stafford of the 
parking office. "There 
are always spots in the 
gravel lot on New Bailie 
Street, for example. We 
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Baby Come Back party set Dec.14 
Baby come back — and 

celebrate! 
The section of 

neonatology and the staff 
of the nursery in the 
neonatal intensive care 
unit at MCG Hospital is 
giving a party, and chil 
dren who were treated in 
neonatal ICU in the last 
year are the guests of 
honor. 
Also invited are alumni 

of neonatal ICU who have 
attended past Baby Come 
Back parties. 

"It's a time for the 
nurses and physicians to 
visit with the children 
and their families," said 
Marsha H. Janelle, 

administrator for the 
section of neonatology. 

"It's a joyous occasion 
because it's surrounded 
around Christmas, and we 
have a Christmas theme. 
It's a gala occasion for 
the kids. 

"The kids come, the 
nurses come. All of MCG is 
invited to attend." 
The Baby Come Back 

party, being held for the 
10th consecutive year, 
will be at 1:30 p.m. Dec. 
14 at the Student Center. 
Three hundred to 400 

children will be invited 
and up to 200 are expected 
to attend, Janelle said. 



Scope of primary nursing covered 
in new Nursing Department manual 

A manual outlining the 
scope of primary nursing 
at MCG Hospital has been 
published by the 
Department of Nursing. 

The manual was 
developed over a three- 
year period by the Primary 
Nursing Committee who 
organized and planned the 
implementation of primary 
nursing at MCG Hospital. 
The first primary nursing 
unit was opened in 1983 by 
Head Nurse Kay Bowen and 
her staff. 

Four additional units 
use primary nursing 
techniques or are in the 
process of moving toward 
this concept of care: 3- 

Graduate Studies 
hosts research day 

Eight students were 
presented awards during 
the Third Annual Graduate 
Student Research Day on 
Nov. 15 at the Medical 
College of Georgia, an 
event which showcased the 
research of students 
enrolled in the School of 
Graduate Studies. 

Five students 
received Outstanding 
Achievement Awards and 
were presented with a $100 
check each. These students 
were: Dean R. Daake, 
Martinez, working toward a 
master's degree in adult 
nursing; Betty L. Anthony, 
Woodbury, working toward a 
doctorate in 
pharmacology/toxicology; 
Richard White, Stone 
Mountain, working on a 
doctorate in 
pharmacology/toxicology; 
Steve Csukas, Augusta, 
working on a doctorate in 
physiology; and Hassan El 
Kashef, from Egypt, 
working on a doctorate in 
pharmacology/toxicology. 

Two students received 
the Graduate Student 
Honorable Mention Award 
which included a $50 
savings bond each. The 
award was sponsored by the 
Graduate Student 
Association. These two 
students were: Seema K. 
Raut, Savannah, working 
toward a medical degree 
and a doctorate in 
anatomy; and Philip H. 
Howe, Carrboro, N.C., 
working toward a doctorate 
in cell and molecular 
biology. 

Lisa Bryan, Lake 
Oswega, Ore., received the 
Sigma XI Award and was 
presented with a $100 
check. She is working 
toward her master's degree 
in medical illustration. 

Departmental awards 
were given to pharmacology 
and toxicology, with each 
department receiving an 
award of a Nikon 
microscope. 

North, Diane Hilson, head 
nurse; 5-North, Jan 
Arnold, head nurse; 3- 
South Adolescent/Child, 
Betty Meachum, head nurse 
and 7-South, Petra Farkas, 
head nurse. 

Implementing primary 
nursing on all units at 
MCG Hospital is a major 
goal of the Department of 
Nursing, according to 
Betty Golden, director of 
nursing and associate 
hospital administrator. 

Primary nursing is a 
system of delivering 
nursing care in which the 
care of a specific patient 
is under continous 
guidance of a registered 
nurse from admission 
through discharge. The 
primary nurse assesses the 
patient's need for nursing 
care, plans and 
collaborates with other 
members of the health care 
team in providing day to 
day continuity and 
coordination of care and 
evaluates its 
effectiveness. 

"Nurses love it! 
Primary nursing allows 
nurses to be involved in 
their patient's care for 
the entire 
hospitalization," said 
Bowen. She added that 
nursing care tends to be 
less fragmented and more 
personal with primary 
nursing. 

"With the increase in 
patient acuity and 
consumer expectations, 
such care is particularly 
important now," stated 
Lucille Pogue, director of 
staff development at MCG 
Hospital and chairman of 
the Primary Nursing 
Committee. "Patient 
response has been 
extremely positive, which 
further supports our 
belief that the continued 
implementation of primary 
nursing at MCG can better 
meet the needs of the 
patient and his family." 

Liz Sapp of the MCG Hospital 
from the new selections aval 
patients  and  visitors. 

cafeteria  serves Kathie Foss 
lable  to employees,  staff. 

Changes announced in hospital cafeteria 

London Broil, Chicken 
Paprika, Chicken Hawaiian, 
Sweet and Sour Meatballs 
and Ham Quiche. They 
sound tasty enough to be 
selections from a downtown 
restaurant menu but they 
are from the "new" MCG 
Hospital cafeteria 
instead. 
The new items on the 

hospital cafeteria's menu 
are just a part of the 
changes being made in the 
dining area. 

"We're excited about 
everything that is going 
on," Willard Prior, di¬ 
rector of materials manage¬ 
ment, says. Prior has 
been in charge of Retail 
Operations for the past 
year. 
Many of the changes 

are the result of recom¬ 
mendations made in a 
recent survey of hospital 
employees. One such 
change is in the breakfast 
serving hours. 

Beginning Nov. 18 
breakfast serving hours 
for employees were shifted 
to 6 am to 9 am. 

Planned for imple- 

Cora  Tompkins,   third from left,  has her pulmonary func¬ 
tion   tested by  Jenny Magonlas  of the pulmonary blood 
gas  laboratory during  the Great American Smokeout  Day. 
Over 250 people  took advantage of the service which  was 
sponsored by  the pulmonary blood  gas  lab.     The respritory 
care  section  showed movies on   the  effects of smoking and 
literature  on   the hazards of smoking were provided by 
the  Cancer Society. 

mentation soon is an 
employees only lunch 
period from 11:30 am to 
12:30 pm to further reduce 
waits during the peak 
lunch time. 
"We had complaints 

that a good portion of an 
employee's lunch period 
was wasted standing in 
line," Prior explained. 
"By restricting this hour 
to employees only the time 
in line should be reduced, 
allowing them to eat with¬ 
out rushing." 
Consultants from the 

Marriott Corporation were 
brought in to help with 
the cafeteria improvements. 
As of Nov. 11 the 

cafeteria menus changed 
and new recipes — Mar¬ 
riott recipes — put to 
An expanded salad bar 

as well as fresh fruit 
also have been added to 
the cafeteria's bill of 
fare. 
The installation of 

new equipment — ovens, 
steamers, kettles and deep 
fryers — has made it pos¬ 
sible for meal prepara¬ 
tions to be done by cafe¬ 
teria personnel. 

Previously, most of 
the cafeteria food was 
prepared in the hospital's 
Department of Dietetics 
and sent up to the 
cafeteria. 

"The Department of 
Dietetics has been very 
cooperative but having to 
prepare cafeteria meals in 
addition to patient meals 
made it difficult for 
them. Cafeteria meals had 
to be prepared before the 
patient meals and then 
held." 
Don Seneca1 is man¬ 

agement supervisor for the 
cafeteria with Elgie Free¬ 
man, formerly supervisor 
in the Student Center, 
serving as cafeteria 
supervisor. Assistant 
supervisor is Leslie 
Cohen. 



MCG nurses represent 10th district 
Eleven of twenty-four 

delegates representing the 
10th District Georgia 
Nurses Association (GNA) 
at the annual state 
meeting were from MCG. 

The MCG delegates 
included Martha Bramlett, 
Ruth Jump, Frances Knapp, 
Susan Aeger, Betty Till, 
Marian Conway, Patricia 
Cook, Vivian Ashline, 
Gerald Bennett, Jan 
Leidigh and Thayer Wilson. 

The three-day meeting 
was held in Athens. In 
addition to the House of 
Delegates session, the 
nurses passed resolutions, 
held forums and attended 
continuing education 
classes. 

The GNA passed reso¬ 
lutions in support of 
nurse midwives, health 
care for the homeless and 

Steinfeld 
programs and facilities 
are addressing these 
needs, he said. These in¬ 
clude: 

* The magnetic resonance 
imager, which went into 
operation in September. 
Five patients a day were 
expected to be scanned by 
the end of the first six 
months. Instead, 10 pa¬ 
tients a day were being 
seen within a month, 
Steinfeld said. 

* The extracorporeal 
membrane oxygenation pro¬ 
gram, used for neonatal 
respiratory failure. It is 
the only one of its kind 
in Georgia. Thirteen in¬ 
fants have been placed on 
ECMO since it began at MCG 
in March. 

* The neonatal intensive 
care unit, which has been 
at full capacity with to¬ 
tal admissions at an all- 
time high this year. 

"This has necessitated 
an expansion of the unit, 
but we still can't meet 
demand," Steinfeld said. 

* The in-vitro fertili¬ 
zation program, which has 
been underway for almost a 
year. Seventeen embryo 
transfers have been per¬ 
formed, with a 22 percent 
pregnancy rate. That's 
well above the national 
average of 12 percent, he 
said. 

In education, MCG con¬ 
tinues to enroll about the 
same number, and quality, 
of students in medicine, 
dentistry, nursing and 
most allied health fields 
as in the past decade. 
Many other health science 
institutions nationwide 
are receiving fewer appli¬ 
cations, he said. 

Enrollment in the School 
of Graduate Studies is up 
this year and prospects 
for next year are even 
more encouraging, Stein¬ 
feld said. 

"In other areas, parti¬ 
cularly the undergraduate 
programs, we expect the 

the physical, social and 
emotional welfare of 
children.  Other 
resolutions important to 
the health care delivery 
system in Georgia were 
passed and will be among 
the GNA objectives for the 
upcoming year. 

Keynote speakers at the 
meeting included Dr. 
Igneborg Mauksch who 
presented "Nursing Image: 
Knowledge and Power" and 
Senator Bud Stumbaugh who 
addressed the issue of 
third party reimbursement. 

The 10th District GNA 
received a Certificate of 
Special Recognition for 
the success of the Kids 
Talk hotline and the 
news column "Coping 
with Children." Both 
projects are sponsored by 
the MCG School of Nursing. 

Frances Friedman   (left)   and Naomi Miller accept a  check 
for  $3,200  from Joe Dromsky  and Kenny Parrish   (right)   of 
the MCG Sertoma  Club for  use in  sending pediatric on¬ 
cology  children  to  Camp Rainbow.      The money was  raised 
through a  Sertoma  Club project. 
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situation to get worse 
before it gets better," he 
said. 
To meet this challenge, 

a comprehensive recruit¬ 
ment program has been put 
into effect for some al¬ 
lied health fields and 
undergraduate nursing, 
Steinfeld said. 
As fewer students enter 

higher education nation¬ 
wide, and as the retire¬ 
ment age of faculty in¬ 
creases, fewer positions 
are available for younger 
faculty who are fresh out 
of training and eager for 
an academic career, but 
uncertain of their abili¬ 
ties, he said. 
"It is the role, no, 

rather the responsibility, 
of university management 
to make the certain that 
the flow of this important 
segment of the institu¬ 
tion's life blood con¬ 
tinues," Steinfeld said. 

"Accordingly, at MCG, as 
at other higher education 
institutions, we are 
looking carefully at indi¬ 
vidual qualifications and 
performance before recom¬ 
mending either ap¬ 
pointment, promotion or 
tenure ... We are encour¬ 
aging more use of non¬ 
tenure track positions, 
particularly for indivi¬ 
duals in supporting staff 
roles who are not directly 
involved in teaching, re¬ 
search or, where appro¬ 
priate, clinical activi¬ 
ties. We had 61 such ap¬ 
pointments in fiscal year 
1985 compared with 28 in 
fiscal year 1981." 
Faculty performance and 

accountability also are 
crucial as the costs of 
education rise and social 
concerns for quality edu¬ 
cation and competent gra¬ 
duates increase, Steinfeld 
said. 
Student test scores in¬ 

dicate that MCG is doing 
well in this area, he 
said. 

In research, adequate 
funding is of paramount 
importance, Steinfeld 
said. 
MCG received more than 

$9.9 million in outside 
funding in 1984-85. Re¬ 
search funding was more 
than $7.7 million — up 54 
percent from the $5 mil¬ 
lion received in 1983-84. 
Research publications also 
reached a new high this 
year. 

"I think we should con¬ 
gratulate ourselves on 
those achievements, and I 
think we should continue 
to try to do better," 
Steinfeld said. 

"Our research institute 
is providing seed monies 
for new research programs 
($350,000 in 1984-85). 
This is a help, but it's 
clear that we will need to 
try a number of new tac¬ 
tics to achieve our re¬ 
search goals ... The MCG 
Foundation had the best 
year in its history in 
private fund raising, but 
we still remain, in my 
opinion, far far behind 
comparable institutions in 
the Southeast. 

"Our new leadership is 
developing exciting and 
innovative programs which 
we will unveil shortly." 

MCG's overall financial 
resources are significant, 
Steinfeld said. 
Sixty five percent of 

the instructional budget 
in fiscal year 1984 came 
from MCG's allotment from 
the state of Georgia. The 
remainder came from tui¬ 
tion and other sources. 
The state provided about 

30 percent of the budget 
for MCG Hospital and Cli¬ 
nics, and 70 percent was 
earned through patient 
care revenues, Steinfeld 
said. 

In fiscal year 1986, the 
legislature has appro¬ 
priated $550,000 in quali¬ 
ty improvement funds, 
which will be used for 

equipment and library 
needs, he said. 

In addition, the El¬ 
lington Charles Hawes 
chair was funded in the 
Department of Pediatrics 
and is held by Dr. Albert 
Pruitt. The Merritt Pro¬ 
fessorship was funded in 
the School of Dentistry 
and is held by Dr. George 
Schuster. The sixth and 
most recent Regents Pro¬ 
fessorship was awarded 
this year to Dr. Gary 
Whitford in the School of 
Dentistry. 

Funds have accumulated 
for the Curtis Hames en¬ 
dowment in the Department 
of Family Medicine. And an 
endowment fund of $250,000 
recently was received by 
the Department of Family 
Medicine from the Georgia 
Academy of Family Physi¬ 
cians, Steinfeld said. 
Collections at MCG Hos¬ 

pital and Clinics also 
reached record figures 
this year, he said. 
Total gross billing rose 

to $97 million, and cash 
collections reached a re¬ 
cord $63 million. In¬ 
patient and outpatient 
cash collections were a- 
bout 20 percent higher 
than the year before. 
Even with these re¬ 

sources, ways must be 
found to reduce costs 
while maintaining, and 
even enhancing, effective¬ 
ness, he said. "It's cri¬ 
tical that we understand 
there will be limited 
state funding for new or 
expanded programs." 

Echoing his introductory 
challenge that "our future 
prosperity shall be li¬ 
mited only by our perfor¬ 
mance," Dr. Steinfeld con¬ 
cluded by saying: 

"We have the privilege 
and the opportunity to 
insure that MCG will be 
counted as one of the 
University System's most 
valuable resources for the 
next decade and beyond." 



Tree sale planned 
Christmas trees will be 

for sale December 9-14, 
from 2:00-6:00 pm between 
the Alumni House and 
Jennings Wing. 

The MCG Sertoma Club is 
sponsoring the sale and 
all proceeds will be 
donated to an MCG project. 
A recent Sertoma Club 
project raised $3200 for 
Pediatric Oncology to send 
children to Camp Rainbow. 

Prices for the trees 
range from $15.00 to 
$40.00. Plan to buy your 
tree from the Sertoma Club 
and support MCG at the 
same time. 

For additional 
information, contact David 
Bass, ext. 3841. 

Terminology 
course set 

A 30-hour course on 
basic medical terminology 
will be offered for MCG 
employees from January 14 
to March 26. 

Classes will be held in 
room 3-G-3 of the R&E 
Building on Tuesdays and 
Thursdays from 4:30 to 6 
pm. 

The course, adminis¬ 
tered by the Personnel 
Division, will be taught 
by Debbie Cheesborough, an 
advisor for the medical 
secretary program at 
Augusta Tech. 

The cost for the 
program is $25, payable by 
IDR to account number 90- 
00-40-0059-00.  The 

Baby cont'd from p.   1   - 

Santa Claus, his elves 
and other children's 
celebrities also will be 
there. 
A drawing will be held 

for prizes, which were 
donated by Augusta area 
merchants. Pictures will 
be taken, and snacks will 
be served. 

This is the first year 
the party will be held on 
a Saturday, Janelle said. 

Saturday was chosen so 
the older children 

required text. Young's 
Learning Medical Term¬ 
inology by Mariam Austrin, 
may be purchased from the 
NCG bookstore for $19.20. 

Class size is limited 
to 30 participants. The 
deadline for registration 
is December 27. 

For further information 
or to obtain registration 
forms, call Lori Borger at 
ext. 3779. 

Christmas party 
Young MCG cancer 

patients will be getting 
an early Christmas present 
this year. 
The MCG Children's 

Center for Cancer and 
Blood Diseases will be 
giving them a Christmas 
party on Dec. 14. 

The party, to be held at 
Showbiz Pizza Place in 
Augusta, will be for 
current patients of the 
Children's Center, 
patients being followed by 
the center, patients' 
families, and center 
nurses and physicians. 
The party, being held 

for the second consecutive 
year, will be cosponsored 
by Showbiz. ■ 

Upcoming seminars 
Upcoming seminars in 

the Computing Tools for 
Research series include: 

- Graphics, led by 
Harry Davis, on December 
11 at 3 pm in room 108 of 
the Library. 

- Shared Systems, led 
by Skip Anderson, on De- 

wouldn't have to miss 
school, and their parents 
wouldn't have to take off 
from work, to attend, she 
said. 

In addition, the party 
has become such a big 
affair that it was easier 
to hold it on a weekend, 
Janelle said. 

To volunteer to help 
with the party call 
Janelle or Rita Garner at 
ext. 2331. 

Members of the MCG Faculty  Wives  Club bring some light 
to  the subject of   necklaces   during the annual  Faculty 
Wives Craft Fair.     Items of all  varieties were available 
with proceeds  going to  the Faculty Wives Scholarship 
Fund. 

cember 18 at 3 pm in room 
108 of the Library. 

Call ext. 3785, Health 
Systems and Computing 
Sciences, for registration 
forms. 

Rifle/pistol matches 
One event was omitted 

from last issue's list of 
contests and tournaments 
being held by the National 
Employee Services and 
Recreation Association in 
which MCG employees can 
compete. 

Rifle/pistol matches 
are being held now through 
April 15 with an indivi¬ 
dual entry fee of $2.50 
and a team fee of $8.00. 

Information or entry 
forms on these matches is 
available in the Personnel 
Division or by calling 
ext. 3779. 

Membership 
discounts 

The YMCA is offering 
membership discounts of 
20 to 25 percent off the 
annual rate to MCG employ¬ 
ees. 

The exact rate will 
depend on the number of 
employees who sign up for 
the program. 

The discounts are 
For more information or 

to place your name on the 
initial enrollment list, 
call the Personnel 
Division at ext. 3779. 

Artists needed 
Dietary is looking for 

an artist to volunteer 
their talent to help 
create a nutrition edu¬ 
cation coloring book. 

Anyone interested 
should call A. Beveridge 
at ext. 4152. 

Personnel seminar 
The Personnel Division 

is sponsoring two, half- 
day seminars on communi¬ 
cations skills and busi¬ 
ness protocol on December 
13. 

The morning session, 9 
am until noon, "Effective 
Communications Skills for 
Secretaries and Adminis¬ 
trative Support Person¬ 
nel," is designed for sec¬ 
retaries and administra¬ 
tive support staff. 

The afternoon session, 
1 pm until 4 pm, "Manage¬ 
ment, Strategies and Pro¬ 
tocol for Effective Commu¬ 
nication," will be helpful 
for administrative mana¬ 
gers and supervisors. 

For additional 
information or to obtain 
registration forms, call 
ext. 3779 in Personnel. 

Parking  cont'd from p. i 

have opened up the area 
between the old University 
Hospital and the MT/OT 
building and are letting 
employees park on yellow 
lines where they don't 
prevent people from get¬ 
ting in and out of other 
spaces," he says.  "Over¬ 
all, we are very happy 
with the way things are 
going with parking during 
the deck construction." 

As to the parking sit¬ 

uation after the new 
parking decks are open. 
Dr. Malcolm Kling, chair¬ 
man of the campus safety 
committee, says the 
committee is studying a 
variety of plans on which 
they will make recommen¬ 
dations to the president. 
"We can take no action on 
parking at MCG," Kling 
says, "we just make recom¬ 
mendations." 
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